Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     9/26/06


The meeting convened at 7:35 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Ron Cheich, Raym Crow, Krista Bean Dorrian, Burt Bostwick, Helen Duval,  Ruth Gordon,  Pat Carlson,  George Nevares, Connie Ramirez 

Secretary’s Report - Krista Bean Dorrian
· The minutes from the meeting on June 14, 2006 were approved.

Treasurer's Report – Raym Crow
· Raym distributed a financial report dated September 25, 2006. Raym reported that he had used fairly conservative assumptions regarding the deferred income booked for perpetual members in arriving at the figure for income available for use in the year ending June 30, 2007 ($1,992.05).
· Raym distributed an updated membership list dated as of September 1, 2006. There was some discussion about the possibility of extending the Association’s boundaries to absorb pockets of neighborhoods not included in other civic associations.  Krista Dorrian undertook to call some of the neighbors whose membership had expired.
· Raym reported that the authorized signatories on file with BB&T had been changed and that he would check on why BB&T had imposed a service charge on the account.
· The Association received a thank you note for its $160 donation to the Yorktown High School graduation boat party. 
· Raym reported that the $50 annual dues to the Civic Federation would be paid, and  the committee confirmed his understanding that expenses such as this arising in the ordinary course could be paid by him without prior approval by the committee.
· A motion to accept the Financial Report was made and seconded and unanimously passed.

Emergency Preparedness – Helen Duval

· Helen reported that both Costco and several on-line firms now offer emergency preparedness kits for purchase, and she undertook to get the relevant information together for posting on the Association’s website.
NCAC - Burt Bostwick
· Burt reported that there had been no NCAC meeting in August and fairly little activity generally over the last several months due to the lack of funds allocated to NCAC projects. The NCAC continues to inventory streets, sidewalks and gutters so if money is made available they will be in a position to act, although there is some thinking that these should be the responsibility of the County rather than the neighborhoods.  The County continues to stick to its position that upgrades to curbs and gutters will require sidewalks on at least one side of every street – a requirement that is controversial in many neighborhoods.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that the Federation committees have been reviewing the County bond proposals and that both the School Committee and the Parks and Recreation Committee plan to recommend to the Federation as a whole that it not endorse those bond issues.  Burt reported that much of the Parks and Recreation Committee’s concern centered on the proposed new Arlington Mill facility and a comparison of what the County has spent on recreation facilities over the last six years to what it has spent on basic infrastructure.

· Burt again stressed the importance of having OGCA representation at all Civic Federation meetings, which are held on the first Tuesday of every month. He requested four delegates attend the next meeting.  
President’s Report –Ron Cheich
· Ron asked for a report on the grant applications submitted for park enhancements for Gulf Branch and Glebe Park.  The Glebe Park application for upgraded playground equipment was denied.  The County preliminarily approved the Gulf Branch application for benches and interpretive signs (but not for entrance signage), and Burt Bostwick will meet again with the County to submit the final application. There are approximately 30 applicants for $67,000 in grant money, and the Board will  make its final decisions in February of next year. If the Association’s application is approved, the Executive Committee has agreed to use $250 of OGCA funds toward the expense of the improvements.
· Ron asked Connie Ramirez to report on the status of the Arlington Heritage Alliance Fort Ethan Allen project. The Alliance has a $35,000 grant from the National Park Service and has hired a consulting firm which has completed a draft report identifying the features of the site. The Alliance is presently reviewing the draft report, and will work with the County on the interpretive signage.  Connie and Burt Bostwick are meeting to create a non-profit foundation to establish a Fort Ethan Allen historical room in the Madison Center.
· Ron stated that he was interested in polling the OGCA membership to prioritize new initiatives.
Other Discussion Items

· Ruth Gordon explained her website redesign project and gave a brief demonstration. Ruth undertook to send the link to all committee members for their review and comment. 

· There was some discussion as to the two recent burglaries in the neighborhood and the need to pass the word to residents about the importance of locking their doors and being mindful of security.

· Helen Duval reported on her discussions with the County about a possible stop sign at the intersection of 38th Street and Chesterbrook. There was some discussion about the lack of visibility at that intersection.
· Ruth Gordon reported that Adam (Gordon) had received a big response to the e-mail he drafted and sent out by the Association regarding electrical flickers and outages. She will check with him about follow up and setting up a meeting with Dominion Electric.

· There was brief discussion about the newsletter process.
· Ron Cheich proposed that on an on-going basis the OGCA Ex-Comm meetings be held on the third Wednesday of the month (although an exception was made for October).

Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· October 25, 2006

· Cherrydale Room at Madison Center

· 7:30 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
